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 Minutes of the Durrington Town Council Meeting held at 7pm on Tuesday the 28th of July 2020, in the Village Hall, 

High Street, Durrington, SP4 8AD
	PRESENT
	Cllr. Mr JP Todd
	Chairman

	
	Cllrs:-
Mrs S Paines

Mr D Healing

Mrs K Sharp
Mr W Clarke

Mr R Perry
Mrs M Wardell
Mr S Rennie

Mr J Ellis 
Mrs R Ellis
Mr P Paul

Mr P Galan-Bamfield
	Councillors

	
	In Attendance:

Cllr Mr G Wright

Mrs J Tudor
Mrs R Docker

3 members of the public
	Wiltshire Councillor

Clerk

Admin Assistant


213/20
ACCEPTANCE OF APOLOGIES – apologies from Cllrs I Tierney, B Turner and S Botham.
214/20
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS – Councillors were reminded to record any interests in the book.
215/20   TO APPROVE THE MINUTES – The Town Council RESOLVED to approve the minutes of the Town Council held on the 30th of June 2020.

216/20    REPORT by the Chairman of the Town Council – The Chairman spoke about the village returning to a form of normality, and how pleased he was to see things getting back to normal and opening up again. The Chairman went on to express thanks to the Clerk who started in post during lockdown and had been working hard to get to grips with the post and all that it entailed.
217/20    TO APPROVE WRITTEN UPDATES FROM COUNCIL TEAMS

a. POLICE REPORT AND NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING PRIORITIES – no Police report had been received.  
b. CRIME PREVENTION (including Speedwatch) –  Cllr S Botham had sent a prepared report (Report Attached) and Cllr J Ellis (written report Attached) reported that Speedwatch has recommenced, they need more volunteers to help as the team was down to 7 and they must go out in teams of two’s. Wiltshire Cllr G Wright volunteered to help out and the Clerk and Cllr J Ellis will advertise for more volunteers.
c. POLICIES – No report on policies this month
d. HR and FINANCE – Cllr B Turner submitted a report prior to the meeting (Report Attached)

e. PLANNING – The Planning meeting took place prior to the full Council meeting.
f. AMENITIES: Written reports received from Cllrs on the following areas
i) River park
ii) ROW
iii) Avon Fields
iv) Avon Fields Play Park
218/20 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – Three members of the public attended and two members raised concerns about the disposal of the AVC contractor funds and the priority in which they should be used. They are concerned that a full investigation of the possible traffic calming measures at the Ham should be carried out before any allocation of funds. They want the Ham to be given priority so that any traffic calming measures are carried out first before any other projects.
Wiltshire Cllr G Wright, explained that the steering group for the residents was larger than the Ham, it included Church Street and Hackthorne Road.

Another member of the public talked to the Council about the River and the effect the public are having on the wildlife. Since lockdown and the closure of swimming pools the public are now swimming and paddling in the river with inflatables, in large numbers. This is disturbing the wildlife to such an effect that it may stop nesting birds and mean that our variety of wildlife is reduced. The Member of the public would like the Council to investigate what can be done to protect our wildlife. The Clerk will look at what can be done in conjunction with the fishing policy and Bailiffs.
219/20
REPORT by the Clerk - The Clerk reported she had attended the residents meeting in the Ham and had arranged for the Highways engineer to meet with the Chairman and Clerk at the Ham on the 7th August to discuss traffic calming measures. The Clerk then explained that her time this month had been used preparing for the AGAR and she had sent copies of all the relevant documents to the Councillors for their comments and information.
 

220/20
REPORT by the Wiltshire Councillor -  written Report attached
The Wiltshire Cllr mentioned that the proposed 20mph speed reduction section would include Church Street and Hackthorne Road not just the Ham. He also mentioned College Road and thought an extra sign to point out the one way system was necessary as delivery vehicles using Sat Nav were advised to go the wrong way down the one way section. In School Road a large lorry had got stuck on using that road to try and get to the Secondary school and perhaps a sign of no through road was necessary.

221/20
REPORTS by Representatives of other organisations and meetings attended on behalf of the Town Council:
a. AMESBURY AREA BOARD –  no meeting
b. CATG –  no meeting
c. LARKHILL COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP – no meeting
d. WORLD HERITAGE SITE MANAGEMENT PLAN – Cllr K Sharp confirmed there will be a meeting held via zoom tomorrow.
222/20
ACCOUNTS to review and approve the following:

a. The Town Council RESOLVED to approve the cheques and debits for April and May 2020.
b. The Town Council RESOLVED to approve the bank reconciliation for the current account for April and May 2020.
c. The Town Council RESOLVED to approve the Budget income and expenditure as at 31st March 2020.
223/20
PROPOSALS 
a. The Town Council considered Section 1 of the AGAR Part 3 (The Annual Governance Statement) for the external auditor, stating yes in boxes 1-8 and N/A for trust funds in box 9, this was RESOLVED by the Town Council, signed and dated by the Chairman and the Clerk. 
b. The Town Council reviewed the figures in Section 2 (The Accounting Statements) of the AGAR Part 3 for the external auditor, this was RESOLVED by the Town Council, signed and dated by the Chairman and the RFO.
c. The Town Council considered the three quotes to replace the Pavilion Boiler listed below. The Town Council RESOLVED to accept quote 2. The Clerk to arrange installation as soon as possible. 

i. Quote 1. £2310 plus VAT of £462 ( gross £2772.00) supplied and fitted 
ii. Quote 2. £2162.50 plus Vat of £432.50 ( gross £2595.00) supplied and fitted

iii. Quote 3. £2827.70 plus Vat of £565.54 ( gross £3393.24) supplied and fitted with a 3 year business care package, 2 years free servicing and priority call out on breakdown with 3 years parts and labour. In addition the company can provide interest free loans for all or part of the sum.
The Town Council considered the AVC contractor fund and RESOLVED to obtain advice from the Wiltshire Highways department about traffic safety/calming measures for the Ham, and to consider the advice at the next meeting on the 29th September 2020 until such time no part of the fund (when received) will be spent.
224/20  DISCUSSION POINTS

a. The Council discussed the option of a licence for organised exercise groups on the Recreation ground. The licence will enable us to ensure any organised exercise is undertaken by qualified and insured instructors and will allow us to limit the number of activities in any one day to ensure public enjoyment of the Rec. The use of a licence was agreed in principle and will be drafted for use.

b. The re-opening of the Village Hall was discussed, consideration being given to the cost of cleaning between hirers and the possibility of allowing a few groups back to minimise the costs involved. It was thought that we should start trying to re-open gradually and look at each request for hiring individually. Hirers will need a risk assessment and be limited to numbers allowed for distancing. It was agreed to open for the first few hirers and see how it progresses. The Pavilion having been used by the pre-school is now empty. They will be back in September and football will recommence. Changing rooms are not to be used currently but the question of the toilets was considered. The teams will need to use the toilets and they will need to be thoroughly cleaned before the pre-school uses them each week. The Clerk and Admin Assistant will look into facilitating the use of the Pavilion toilets in accordance with current guidelines.
c. The Council considered the name for the new cul-de-sac off Bulford Road. The lady who owned the land and resided on Bulford Road was Ms Gray. Two options put forward were Gray’s Court and Gray’s Orchard. It was RESOLVED to name the Road Gray’s Orchard.
d. The implementation of an email policy was considered to avoid replying “to all”. The Clerk is to look into and produce recommendations.

e. The duties of the Parish Steward were considered. The Parish Steward works for Wiltshire Council and undertakes tasks for a few days a year for the Parish. The tasks are set by the Clerk on advice from the Councillors. The Parish Steward will then undertake those tasks but is limited by time and man power. He then reports back to the Clerk on the items completed. It was explained that some items are out of his remit and although put on the list they cannot be performed for various reasons. There is a spread sheet for the Clerk to enter the tasks prior to the Stewards visit, to enable the Steward to have a full list all Councillors are encouraged to let the Clerk know what tasks they require him to undertake in advance. Cllr P Paul said there is a map portal we can access which would help us keep track of which areas the Steward can work, he would look into this further. Wiltshire Councillor G Wright offered to assist with an actual Map of the village with clearly defined area’s marked which are the Council’s responsibility. 
225/20  Correspondence to the Chairman or Clerk

The Town Council has received an email from a resident on Stonehenge Road about a speeding car. The speed watch teams will be on Stonehenge Road at the weekend to check the position.
The Town Council received an email about a loose gravestone and the Clerk was advised that a gravestone is the families responsibility and to respond accordingly.
The Town Council received a request to use the Recreation Ground for cricket. The ground is open to the public at all times and as such with no boundary fences a cricket ball would be hazardous to the general public and cannot be approved.
Signed




Chairman                        Date
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